

प्रु⊍ना International School

Shree Swaminarayan Gurukul, Zundal

Student Name					
Date		Grade	6 th	Roll No.	
Subject	English	Marks	60	Teacher's Sign	

SUMMATIVE ASSESSMENT – 1 (2021-2022)

GENERAL INSTRUCTION:

- 1. All the Questions are Compulsory Questions.
- 2. All the Parts of Questions must be attempted at one Place.

[SECTION A – READING]

[15 marks]

Q1. Read the given passage and answer the questions that follow.

[8 marks]

A volcano is a burning mountain with a great hole running deep into the earth. Out of it come smoke, gases and stones. The mouth of the opening is called the crater of the volcano. Volcanoes are not always burning. Sometimes a volcano will remain quiet for centuries. And then it will suddenly become active. This is called volcanic eruption.

When the eruption takes place, great clouds of ashes, dust, gas and steam rise from the crater. Loud noises come from the crater. After sometime, white hot molten rock, called lava begins to flow down the mountain sides. This may go on for days or weeks. Then the volcano will 'go to sleep' again for many years. Most volcanoes are found near the seas.

1. On the basis of your reading of the above passage complete the (a) When a volcano becomes active,	ionowing.
(b) Lava refers to	7 LT - A
(c) Most volcanoes are found	
2. Answer the following questions.	
(a) What is crater?	
(b) What is volcanic eruption?	
3. Find words from the above passage that mean opposite to:	
(a) Closing	
(b) Dormant	
4. (a) Write the plural of : Volcano, Century	
(b) Write the past tense of : Find, Call	

Q2. Read the given poem and answer the questions that follow.

[7 marks]

What Kitten Sees

by Liana Mahoney

Twinkling stars in skies of green, Sparkling heavens, jewelled scene. Drips of silver glimmer bright, Wondrous streams of glowing light. Angels floating - haloed heads;

Clouds of glass in blues and reds. Now I know what kitten sees, From underneath the Christmas tree!

A. Answer the following questions.

- 1. What is this poem mostly about?
- 2. The first line of the poem says: 'Twinkling stars in skies of green', Why does the poet say the sky is green?
- 3. Why do you think a Christmas tree would be exciting to a kitten?
- B. Write two pairs of rhyming words from the poem.
- C. Name the poet of the poem.
- **D. Write the –ing form of :** (i) Twinkle (ii) Sparkle

[SECTION B – WRITING]

Q3. Write an application to your Principal requesting him to grant you leave for ten days as you have to attend your brother's marriage.

OR

Write a letter to your father requesting him to buy you a cycle.

[8 marks]

Q4. A painting competition is to be organised in the school on the occasion of 'Children's Day'. Students of classes VI to VIII can participate in it. As the Art Teacher of Puna International School prepare a notice informing students about the same, giving the relevant details.

[7 marks]

[SECTION C – GRAMMAR]

Q5. Do as directed

A. Fill in the blanks with correct option.			
1. Birds to warmer countries during winter. (migrate, migrates)			
2. I my project last week. (present, presented)			
3. The company its office two years ago. (shift, shifted)			
4 did you sleep yesterday? (What, When)			
5. The package was wrapped before delivery. (nicely, nice)			
6. The ballerinas performed (wonderful, wonderfully)			
7. The little child ate the muffins (greedily, greedy)			
8. Aliens not have a human form. (does, do)			
B. Fill in the blanks with the form of the verbs in brackets, as instructed.	[2 marks]		
1. Wait! You your turn soon. (have) (simple future)			
2. We cannot leave right away as it (rain) (present continuous)			
C. Rewrite the given sentences as directed in the bracket.			
1. Nitin had been jogging for an hour when he hurt himself.(interrogative)			
2. It has been snowing in the hills this winter.(negative)			
D. Underline the main verbs in these sentences.	[1 mark]		
1. The library has many books.			
2. Some trees can grow very tall.			

E. Underline the direct objects in these sentences. [1 mark] 1. This library lends books. 2. The class read Oliver Twist. F. Form adverbs from these adjectives. [1 mark] 1. Perfect 2. Nice [SECTION D – LITERATURE] Q6. Choose the correct option. [3 marks] 1. Members share (a) food and fruit (b) joy and sorrow (c) cheese and bread (d) secrets 2. Where did bear take dog? (a) To the forest (b) to share his honey (c) to meet his friends (d) to find cows 3. Who gave Taro 20 pieces of Gold? (a) Zamindaar of the village (b) King of the village (c) King of Japan (d) Queen of Japan Q7. Write the meaning of the given words. [2 marks] 1. Chopped 2. Imitates O8. Reference to context. [3 marks] Finally, the last day of the School arrived and the elf was free to go. As for homework, there was no more, so he quietly and slyly slipped out of the back door. Patrick got his A's; his classmates were amazed, his teachers smiled and were full of praise. And his parents? They wondered what had happened to Patrick. 1. Who slipped out of the back door? 2. What was the reaction of Patrick's parents about his performance? 3. Write antonym for the word 'quietly' a) Loudly b) Continuously c) Desperately d) Simply [4 marks] Q9. Answer the following questions. (any 4)

- 1. When is the beauty heard?
- 2. What did the iron chest contain?
- 3. Why didn't the farmer's wife want to leave the baby alone with the mongoose?

- 4. Where was Kalpana Chawla born?
- 5. Why did the villagers want to drown Taro?

Q10. Answer in detail. (any 1)

[3 marks]

- Describe Kalpana Chawla's first mission in space.
 How did the two baby birds get separated?

